CHURCH DIARY for SEPTEMBER 2018

000

Every Tuesday 'Silverthreads', Afternoon Tea for the over 60s. 2-4pm in the Hall

2nd Saturday (Term times) 'Kidz Klub', at Thetford Baptist Church,

10am-12midday



MY PROGRESS TOWARDS BEING A BETTER PERSON IS SLOW, BUT THIS VISUAL AID SEEMS TO BE HELPING WITH MY PUBLIC IMAGE

CONTACT INFO

Rev'd Helen Jary: Minister of Cloverfield Church & Team Vicar revhelenjary@gmail.com / 755769

Rev'd Julian Sanders: URC Minister / 750548 sanders.julian@talk21.com

Rev'd Tony Heywood: 755175 tony.heywood@talk21.com

...& there's also your 'Pastoral Contact'

FUTURE EVENTS FOR YOUR DIARY:

- Tuesday 9th October Team Rector's Institution
- Sunday 14th October Church Breakfast,
 9.15am, Fundraising for India Project
- October 30th to November 1st Swedish Young Leaders Visiting







Cloverfield News

The Newsletter of Cloverfield Community Church - An Anglican and URC Partnership

SEPT 2018







lames

Our Worship in September

Sun 2nd: Communion Service

James: Hearing and Doing

Sun 9th: Morning Worship

James: Love without conditions

Sun 16th: The Sunday Mix

Zaccheus meets Jesus

Sun 23rd: Morning Worship

James: Heavenly Wisdom

Sun 30th: Morning Worship

James: The Prayer of Faith







Cloverfield Community Church seeks to be:

- a welcoming place where Christ's love can be seen & experienced.
- a united family caring for one another; worshipping, praying and learning together
- a committed group of God's followers who bring his words & works to others.
- a hub for the local community

www.cloverfieldchurch.org / admin@cloverfieldchurch.org





JOBS MORNING On the first Thursday morning of the month between 10am and 12 noon a band of volunteers help to keep our church maintained. Others are welcome as there is always plenty to do, whether that is painting, gardening, cleaning or sorting equipment for The Sunday Mix. If you spot a job that you think needs doing then let Tim or Neil know. The next mornings are 6th September and 4th October.

HOME GROUPS This month are on Wednesday 12th and Wednesday 26th September. The afternoon group is co-ordinated by Corinne and the evening group by Steph. Do chat to them if you would like to join in.

HERITAGE OPEN DAY 'THERE BUT NOT THERE' PROJECT An installation of Perspex figures, representing the fallen of WW1 will be displayed in St. Cuthbert's Church on one of the Heritage Open Days on Saturday, 15th September, 10am-4pm. At the May Church Meeting, we agreed to purchase one of these figures for Cloverfield. Do visit St. Cuthbert's for this Heritage Open Day if you can. There will be various recitals taking place throughout the day.

EARL ST URC LIFT DEDICATION SERVICE The official dedication and opening of the newly installed lift and renovated upper room will take place on September 16th at 2:30pm in the presence of the Mayor and Mayoress of Thetford. All are welcome.

CHURCH MEETING This will be held on Monday 17th September at 7.30pm in the Children's Room at the church. This is where we discuss the life and worship of the church. It would be great if you can join us.

THETFORD YOUTH PROJECT—PULSE YOUTH CAFÉ As a Church we support Thetford Youth Project with a financial gift each month. The weekly Youth Café, *Pulse*, which operates at the Church of the Nazarene is being re-launched on on September 18th. Please pray for this initiative and consider if you may be able to offer further support .

TEAM RECTOR'S LICENSING The Rev'd. Dr. Peter Herbert will be instituted as Rector of Thetford on October 9th at 7pm in St. Cuthbert's. It would be great if there was a good representation from Cloverfield to support him and Caroline, as they embark upon this new season of life.

MAASAI WARRIORS A Christian Troupe of Maasia Warriors will be at St. Cuthbert's on Sunday, 30th September at 3.30pm. See flyers for further information.

OUR TWIN PARISH Next month another group of young leaders will be visiting from our twin parish of Holmsund. We hope they will be joining us with giving out 'Bags of Hope' to trick or treaters, as well as taking part in a town trail and learning more about Thetford. Please remember our partner church of Solbacka in your prayers.

AN UPDATE FROM SOL & ANNA Thank you Cloverfield for your kind gift which we received on Tuesday. We will continue to invest it in the local children. We bought some toys for them as they rarely receive anything. The Lord has been good to us and we have been given daily opportunities to bring Jesus to the folk in India. We are going to help a teenager who is pregnant and due in October who is very poor and unable to purchase basic baby goods which are required. The time here has

flown, we have been here for eighteen weeks! The weather has cooled down according to India now between 32° and 36°. We also have the rare downpour. which attempts to cool things down! We have been very blessed and have had so many opportunities to tell people in India about the Lord Jesus Christ. Through word and deed, we have used every opening to spread the good news both practically and verbally. Sol has had numerous opportunities to preach, to large and small churches with all kinds of congregations; the need here is great both physically, financially but mainly spiritually. We have prayed for hundreds of people, for health, educational, financial and spiritual needs. Wherever you look there is filth, poverty and idol worshipping, but we have been invited to pray and preach to both Muslim and Hindu families. They are so appreciative and our true and living God has answered many prayers. Please continue to support us in prayer and financially so we can continue to give to those in need. This country is full of orphans, widows, abused women and destitute families please help us to help them. God bless you all and please check out our website. www.powerpeaceprosperity.wordpress.com With love and prayers, Sol and Anna. OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD - we will be launching our appeal next month but please start thinking about what you can contribute towards this incredible appeal. Our numbers of shoeboxes were down last year so it would be lovely to see an increase this year.

MEN'S DISCIPLESHIP GROUP for men seeking to find out more about faith, or to grow as Christians, meets on the first Thursday of the month. All are welcome. For further information, please speak to Peter Vale or Neil Glen.

SILVERTHREADS is our weekly afternoon tea club for the Over 60s, which meets on Tuesdays, 2-4pm in the Hall. There are activities, exercise, quizzes, speakers and trips, as well as good company and a lovely afternoon tea. If you'd like further information, please speak to Moya Brown.

THE SUNDAY MIX is our monthly, all-age worship time, which takes place in a Caféstyle format. It is a particularly good event to invite people to if they are new to Church, or have younger children. TSM is always the 3rd Sunday of the month.

ABIDE is an informal time of worship, prayer and ministry—seeking to 'abide in Christ' (John 15), to experience his presence, and to grow as his friends and followers. There will no particular set pattern, we'll just see how God leads us. 'Abide' takes place on the 3rd Sundays of the month, at 7pm. All welcome.

PLEASE PRAY FOR:

...Peter and Caroline Herbert soon to join us in Thetford ...those who serve on the Church Leadership Team ...the Cloverfield streets listed on our cycle of prayer ...all who assist with 'The Sunday Mix' ...the children's work team, as well as the children and youth themselves